
From: Eben Pendleton  
Date: 5/5/2025 
To: The House Committee on Transportation 

Support for bike safety proposals in S.123 

I hope this finds you well. I'm writing in support of S.123, specifically, Rep. Phil Pouech's 
amendment in support of two bike related safety updates; the "Idaho" stop and allowing bikes 
to follow pedestrian signaling. These are bike related changes that I support as a bike rider and 
commuter in the South End of Burlington will increase safety for cyclists.  I will also note that 
Burlington already allows cyclists to use pedestrian signaling.  

  

Thanks for your support on making biking safer! 

  

Eben 

 

https://legislature.vermont.gov/bill/status/2026/S.123

